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Hello June….  Another jam-packed month…..   
 

President’s Report 

Greetings All 
 
At our last Committee meeting I signed off on 18 new and reactivating members. 
The majority of those are recent graduates of our Beginners Lessons Program. We 
welcome them to our playing ranks. 
I remember when I was one of the new players with extra pressure made that 
transition filled with the stories that we heard about playing with the sharks in the 
various sessions. Most of the myths did not materialise. 
But we must take care that we do not frighten the new Players with extra pressure 
regarding rushing to make bids and play. We must encourage and advise these new 
Players so that they feel comfortable and look forward to coming back and 
participating. 
Currently we have 571 members. As a committee we have set a target of 600 by the 
end of the year. 
So spread the word – Bridge is the place to be. 
 
Happy Bridging and may the cards be with you. 
 
Graham Killoran 
President – Northern Suburbs Bridge Club 
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Around the Table …. 
 

It’s June and it is nearly halfway through the year.  May, while quiet event wise, behind the 

scenes it has been busy in preparation for the many events ahead of us. 

It is quite fascinating observing different players comments around the table regarding 

bidding, systems, and approaches and likewise the contrast between novices / restricted 

players and the “expert / representative / pro” players.  With that in mind I have collated a 

collection of different real-life scenarios / observations that have crossed my path and maybe 

you may find them just as interesting with no particular view of drawing any conclusions.  It 

merely shows the evolution of play; as novices we learn” strict” guidelines, however, it seems 

when you reach the top it all gets thrown out the window and left to the whims of Lady Luck!  

(Observe how many times the word luck comes into it)  

Scenario 1 – Playing in the novice section, dealer opened one point light using the Rule of 20 

/ 22.  Dealer ended up dummy and hand goes down revealing all to which there were gasps 

from around the table.  RHO comments “you opened on 11 HCP!  I would never do that”. 

Scenario 2 – Gold Coast Open Teams Recount  

Bridge is a funny game. There are times when you think you have it under control, then 
suddenly you get a hand that wrecks your previous confidence. At the Gold Coast Congress, 
our team had fought hard to be coming ninth after 10 of 12 rounds. The top six would qualify 
into the play-offs for the championship. For match 11 we came up against team five, who 
needed a good win to get into the top six. On an early board they stayed in 4S at our table, 

ƳŀƪƛƴƎ мнΣ ōǳǘ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎ ƘŀŘ ōƛŘ ŀƴŘ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎƭŀƳΦ {ƻ ƛǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ƎƻƻŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƳΦ 
Then along came board 11. As West I bid 1NT with my 16 count, as you do, and partner 
passed with his four count, making eight tricks. 
!ƭƭ ǾŜǊȅ ƘƻπƘǳƳ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ǎŀȅ ōǳǘ ƭƻƻƪ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘŀōƭŜΗ 
¢ƘŜ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ мb¢ ǿŀǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ŀƴ ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ оb¢ ŦǊƻƳ 9ŀǎǘ όǘƘŜȅ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ оb¢ ƭŜǾŜƭ 
ǇƻƛƴǘǎύΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ŘŜǎǇŜǊŀǝƻƴ ōƛŘΣ ƴŜŜŘƛƴƎ ƎƻƻŘ ǎŎƻǊŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƳƻŘŜǎǘ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ŘƻΦ 
!ƳŀȊƛƴƎƭȅΣ ŀƴŘ ƭǳŎƪƛƭȅΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŎǘ ƳŀŘŜΦ hǳǊ ƻǇǇƻƴŜƴǘǎ ǿŜƴǘ ƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǘƘŜ DƻƭŘ /ƻŀǎǘ 

ŎƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎΦ  

 
Scenario 3 – Australian representative player in a 2023 Gold Point National congress 

team final.  The winning team is contingent on the last board.  The conversation started with 

recounting a similar scenario the team found themselves previously;  “the 3rd set that time 

killed us - just like it did this time.  Last time they just bid several slams against us which, 

although they weren't great slams, luckily made.  This time it was more self-inflicted 

unfortunately!  I deliberately bid a pushy slam near the end knowing we needed a swing.  It 

was on a finesse.  Had the finesse worked we would have gained 13 imps instead of losing 

13.  26 imp swing - and we lost the match by 23.  So I was definitely right to try it - 

unfortunately the CK didn't oblige! Sic Unlucky!” 
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Scenario 4 – Extract from QBA article in the Courier Mail on the 13.05.23. 

 

PS: There is a small “irregularity” hidden in the Newsletter – free game to the first person to email 

the club detailing it. 

   

BIRTHDAYS 

NSBC has been fortunate to have many longstanding members who have greatly 

contributed in the past and are still actively involved in supporting the club.  In May 

and April we have two such members celebrating their 90th birthdays; many 

congratulations to Peter Flower and Margaret Williamson.  Peter, the unstoppable and 

enthusiastic director of the Wednesday PM session for many years until this year, still 

manages the very successful Wednesday PM handicap competition.  Peter is a 

marketing machine taking every opportunity to promote the activities he is involved in.   

Margaret with her lovely affable personality, progressive attitude and the vigor of 

youth, up to this day steps up to be a stand by player in the Club’s premier congresses.  

On behalf of NSBC, thank you Peter and Margaret and we wish you both best wishes 

for your 91st birthday year. 

Members if you know of any member turning 90+ please let us know. 
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1. NSBC Australia Wide Novice Pairs 

The Club held the Australia Wide Novice Pairs 
competition in the last Tuesday PM Novice 
session in May with a record 32 pairs playing 
along with a 5.5 table side section. That is 
impressive to see 21.5 tables in a purely 
novice section and demonstrates the 
enthusiasm of the club’s up and coming 
players.  Much of the success can be put down 
to the Director of the club’s two novice 
sessions, Ghislaine Green who masterfully 
directed the afternoon.  Thank you to Ghi and 
our many wonderful novices who support the 
Club’s competitions.  The winners were; 
Althea Crowley and Jacqui Dudurovic (east / 
west) on 70.2% and Jill Lukin and Pat Deighton 
(north / south) on 64.6%.  Nationally, Althea 
and Jacqui placed 10th overall out of a total of 
1303 pairs and Jill and Pat finished at 51. 

Other notable mentions are Robyn Wells and Helen Baran finished 69th, Ron 
Adam and Michael Cohn 169, Denise Taylor and Magda Kowalczyk 175 and 
Graham Loy and Sandra Kelly 183. 
In the under 50 MP category Denise Taylor and Magda Kowalczyk finished 94 
and Graham Loy and Sandra Kelly 99.  Well done!  Club results on last page. 
 
 

Bridge Lessons 2023 
Semester Two  
Lessons (8)  
Cost - $80 for 8 lessons.  A handbook is available for $20. 
Monday evenings starting at 7pm and finishes 9.30pm 
Teacher is Karen Gosney 
Dates: 10.07 / 17.07 / 24.07 / 31.07 / 07.08 / 14.08 / 21.08 / 28.08 
Tuesday mornings starting at 9.30am and finishes midday. 
Teacher is Andy Slater 
Dates: 11.07 / 18.07 / 25.07 / 01.08 / 08.08 / 15.08 / 22.08 / 29.08 
Help With Play follows the lessons for 6 weeks. 
Cost is $8 EFTPOS or $7.50 bridge credits per session. 
Monday: 04.09.23 ς 09.10.23 

  Tuesday: 05.09.23 ς 10.10.23 
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June Calendar     New Members in May 

 

NSBC 
Club 

Results 
in May 

 

 

 

 

 

NSBC Australia Wide Novice Pairs: 
1st E/W Althea Crowley and Jacqui 
Dudurovic 
1st N/S Pat Deighton and Jill Lukin 
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NOTICES: 
1. TABLECLOTHS 

 

2. Calligrapher  

3. Volunteers 

Currently the many roles required to run the club are spread thinly over too few 
hands.  Please seriously consider volunteering as many hands make light work. 
The Club has a number of volunteer positions vacant and asks if you have 
experience in these fields your expertise and input would be much appreciated.    
Thank you for your consideration.   
The positions are: 

 ̈ Congress Committee member ie assist the congress convenor in the set up and 
running of congresses. 

 ̈ Social Committee Coordinator and members.  This involves the set up and 
running of this committee and includes assisting on special days such as 
Melbourne Cup, Seniors Week and Christmas celebrations 

 ̈ Fire Warden 

 ̈ Work Place Health & Safety Officer 

 ̈ External Grounds Coordinator ie oversee the management and aesthetics of the   
gardens and grounds of the club 

 ̈ Marketing, public relations and sponsorship 

 ̈ Whiteboard Management ie someone with neat and legible writing. 
 

 

Tablecloths: At the last Committee meeting it 

was decided to reintroduce tablecloths and yes 

they will be back by the weekend.  Thank you, 

Daina Geise who washed and freshened, the 

club’s tablecloths.  This however is too big a task 

for one person to continue indefinitely.  If you 

would like to volunteer to take some tablecloths 

home each week to wash, please email the club 

at enquiries@nsbc4011.com.au . Thank you.  

Seeking someone who has a beautiful, formal 

hand writing suitable for formal documents and 

certification.  If you would like to assist, please 

email the club at enquiries@nsbc4011.com.au .  

 

 

 

mailto:enquiries@nsbc4011.com.au
mailto:enquiries@nsbc4011.com.au
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4. Member Sensitivities 
 

 
 

5. Lost Property 
 

 
 

 

6. On-line Entries – no more… a reminder 

You may have noticed that you are no longer able to submit online entries for Club 

competitions going forward through the Club’s website.  An email from our web 

host states the following; 

“From 1 July, we are removing the on-line entry function on the club web 
site’s Coming Events page.  There will still be the option for players to click 
a link that sends an entry email to the Club as before. Also, the ability for 
clubs to show a list of entries on the website will continue. 
This has been done because of increasing problems from spam emails 
on automated web forms having an effect on the mail server, with the 

unfortunate consequence that some of those automated entry emails 
were not reaching the clubs at all. “ 
 

As stated in the email, members can enter by clicking on the email link. 

7. Pens  
 

There is no longer a requirement to take your pen from the table with you 

during the session.  Please feel free to continue to use your own pen if your 

wish. 

 
 

Perfume & After Shave: There are some 

members who have sensitivity to scents.  We 

kindly ask that players moderate the amount of 

perfume and aftershave worn to bridge in 

consideration of these players. Thank you. 

Lost property can be found on a table under the 

results board.  The number of “lost” items is 

building up and we ask members to check the 

table sooner than later.  Any items on the table 

at the end of June will be donated to charity. 
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 Walk-In Sessions 
Don’t forget our Walk-In Tuesdays (AM) and Wednesdays (AM). 
NO partner is required.  Just turn up and a partner will be there for you. 
 

Walk-In volunteers from the Club who are on a monthly roster turn up to the session 
and make up the pair if required.  In appreciation, a free game is given whether they 
play or not.  The walk-in volunteer may not be needed every week. 
Any member who would like to volunteer a session a month please contact   
Kate O’Donnell at partnership@nsbc4011.com.au 

 

Tuesday AM:  Wednesday AM: 
Barbara Jeffery Karen Gosney 
Doug Meyers  Eugene Kaiser 
Val Morzone  Ann Sargeant 
Robyn Wells  

 
 

Partnership Request 

  
Club Emails 
Please update your contact email addresses for the club as follows:  

 

 

 Many thank s to Kate  

OõDonnell who tirelessly 

answers the very many 

partnership requests and 

makes every endeavour 

to fill each request.  

NSBC would 
like to thank 
our wonderful 
walk-in 
volunteers. 
 

mailto:partnership@nsbc4011.com.au
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NSBC Results for the 2023 Australia-Wide Novice Pairs 
 

 


